
MEMORANDUM 
   

 

 TO:  City Council 

 FROM: City Clerk Shawna Jenkins Tadych 

 SUBJECT: Cemetery Board 

 DATE: May 28, 2020            

 

At the May 14th meeting, the Council approved some recommended changes to the Oak Knoll 

Cemetery Rules and Regulations. At that meeting, the Cemetery Board was brought up and it 

was mentioned that maybe the speaker could be nominated to the Cemetery Board.  

 

I had to ask Steve Jackson about the Cemetery Board, as I was not aware there was one. He said 

it has not been active in a long time, and had always included City Staff, usually the City Clerk, 

Public Works Director and the Public Works Supervisor. I spoke with the previous City Clerk 

Katie Hunter who was here from March 2009 until September of 2012 and she was not aware of 

any meetings, minutes , etc regarding a cemetery board.  

 

Since I began with the City fall of 2012, there have been a couple revisions to the Oak Knoll 

Cemetery Rules and Regulations. Those revisions where suggested by City Staff and brought to 

the City Council for review and approval.  

 

Melissa Ramage has a daughter that was recently placed in Babyland. She started a petition that 

was shared on the Princeton Bulletin Facebook Page regarding the Babyland area of the 

cemetery requesting items to be allowed there.  

 

Mrs. Ramage has submitted an application to be considered for the Cemetery Board, which 

follows. 

 

 

 

 


